Email from Laurel Widdifield 8/25/15. Pictures below.

Sandi and Hank,

This is Laurel writing to you all from S. Korea. I just wanted to share a little tidbit of news that Bradley and I are now engaged! We just concluded a very eventful and relaxing vacation to Thailand and Indonesia.

The pictures attached are just a snapshot of our 3 week trip. We rode and played with elephants and went trekking through rice patties in northern Thailand. We learned Muay Thai and went to see a Muay Thai boxing event. We lounged on MORE than a few beaches in both southern Thailand and Indonesia. We flew on planes, took trains, buses, taxis, songthaews (a passenger vehicle in Thailand adapted from a pickup or larger truck), boats, bikes, scooters, walked, hiked, and even took a horse and carriage. We were laughing at the end realizing we had used just about every form of transportation known to man.

Bradley proposed on Sat, 15 Aug in Seoul the night before we parted ways. We spent the earlier part of the day meeting my friend for juice, antiquing, and attempting to go up into the Seoul tower (if only the line wasn't so long!). He asked me in our hotel room on the 9th floor of the Dragon Hill Lodge located on Yongsan Army base. Fireworks were going off in the background to celebrate Korean Independence day. It was difficult to say goodbye, but we will be re-uniting again after my tour in Korea is finished.

I got your email address from the BUHALE page. I love that you guys keep it going! It really does warm my heart. ( You all are welcome to use any combination of photos or text from this email.

Hope all is well
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With love from,
Laurel
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